MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

AGM

 

Date:               Monday 21st March 2011

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

 

APOLOGIES:  Ian Davidson, Peter & Maggie Mecklem, Sally Smith & Willie Vander Zee.

                                                

PRESENT: Rob & Jan Regnis, Jennifer Petersen, Trevor Wrightson , Norell Lee, Tracey Maguire, Trevor Masters, Bart Van der Zee, Bruce Wall, Andrew & Judy Whitbourne,  Neil Wynn, Bruce Allan, Cherie Vance, Bev Davis WSC, Julie Vaughan WSC, Carroll Smith, Denise Cooper. 18
REPORTS

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT OF THE PREVIOUS YEARS ACTIVITIES. 

By Andrew Whitbourne 
Since the AGM held at this time last year the Precinct has been consulting with council on numerous issues relating to Mannering Park. The Precinct has also been seeking assistance from the NSW government on these and other issues.

The condition of the Vales Point Reserve is an ongoing concern. A concept plan of the area was finalised through the year allowing the community to now see, and work towards various improvements. Council has sought and received funding to allow repairs to be carried out on the long jetty at the Point. Council has also sought and recently been granted funding to carryout additional improvements such as disability access, picnic facilities, and provision of additional vegetation. Vegetation behind the amenities will be carried out in conjunction with the Mannering Park LC&TT’s. Local residents, Jerry and Max Goodyear, have supplied and installed buffer zone plantings along the border with the residence on the southern boundary of the reserve.

Immediately after the AGM last year the Precinct corresponded with council and Robert Coombs with the aim of upgrading the current inadequate fire station. The community was advised that the station upgrade has been approved and preliminary negotiations are ongoing.

In May the Precinct commenced correspondence with council regarding the possibility of a shared pathway from Mannering Park to Gwandalan and Summerland Point. At the February meeting the mayor addressed this issue and expressed the council’s agreement that it was a good idea. This is an issue that the Precinct will need to pursue with the various councils and authorities over the coming months.

The advancement of the proposed oval amenities is still ongoing. At the February meeting the mayor expressed his confidence that the work could be completed in June. The delays in the progress of this project need to be taken up with council by the Precinct when works are complete.

The Precinct has been seeking information from council regarding the spending of funding from the Mannering Colliery Voluntary Planning Agreement. The first of this VPA funding is to be spent on reconstructing the wet detention basin in the Campbell Street Reserve. This is also an ongoing issue for the Precinct to follow.

The Mannering Park Precinct has initiated the Northern Wyong Shire Precinct forum. This forum includes the five Precincts located in the northern part of the shire and its role is to try and combine our voices on issues that are common to various Precincts. To date we have held two meetings with only the Budgewoi / Buff Point and the Munmorah / Chain Valley Bay Precincts attending. The benefits of this forum need to be highlighted to the other non attending Precincts so a stronger influence on council decisions can be achieved.

The Precinct has been in discussions with the council regarding the proposal to build a model railway at a location along Ruttleys Road. An area beside the model aero club has been identified and again this project is ongoing and the Precinct will need to communicate with council to ensure a suitable outcome is achieved.

We have been dealing with Delta Electricity regarding environmental concerns and the transport of coal to the station via road haulage. Delta has agreed to investigate a number of the environmental concerns and is now transporting coal from Chain Valley Colliery by internal roads. They have however decided to transport coal via an average of three trucks per day from the Illawarra.

In December Rob Regnis, on behalf of the Precinct, arranged a kids fishing seminar. This was such a success that Rob has agreed to organise the Department of Fisheries to conduct another seminar, this time to include mothers as well.

The youth sub-committee, headed by Tracey Maguire, in conjunction with the San Remo Neighbour Centre has held a number of film nights for the youth of Mannering Park. These have been very successful and the Precinct, through the youth sub-committee, and San Remo Neighbour Centre will be organising more entertainment nights during this year.  

The Precinct is continuing to attend the Chain Valley Colliery Stakeholder Reference Group meetings. The release of the E.A. for the continuation and the extension of mining at Chain Valley Colliery have been extended due to the lack of detail provided by the company. This issue is also ongoing with the E.A. to be submitted hopefully in May.

The Precinct was also responsible for initiating the Jewel by the Lake festival that was held in January. This event was such a success that an incorporated body is being established to host next year’s festival, as well as other community fund raising activities. 

During the year the Precinct meetings have been attended by guest speakers covering the following topics:

1. Vales Point Reserve Concept Plan

2. Roads and Drainage 

3. The new fire station

4. Law and order

And our February meeting was also addressed by the mayor Doug Eaton.

I would like to take this opportunity of thanking all those members of the Precinct Executive. I would like to extend a special thank you to Jenny for her tireless work in her role as secretary.

  TREASURUER’S REPORT
Chairman did not call for the Treasurer’s Report
RETURNING OFFICER: Bev Davis WSC
Declared all positions vacant.

Called for nominations of Office Bearers;

POSITION
PERSON NOMINATED   MOVED BY    SECONDED BY    ACCEPTED

CHAIRMAN   Andrew Whitbourne     Robert Regnis Jennifer Petersen  Andrew Whitbourne

No other nominations were received.

SECRETARY Tracey Maguire
   Robert Regnis      Janet Regnis      Tracey Maguire
No other nominations were received.

TREASURER Cherie Vance 

  Robert Regnis        Janet Regnis      Cherie Vance

No other nominations were received.

OPTIONAL POSITIONS

DEPUTY CHAIRPERSON  Neil Wynn    Robert Regnis Tracey Maguire    Neil Wynn

No other nominations were received.

ASSISTANT SECRETARY Bruce Edgell  Andrew Whitbourne  Bruce Wall Bruce Edgell

No other nominations were received.

PUBLICITY OFFICER  

Left open

EXECUTIVE OFFICER

1. Rob Regnis
  Jennifer Petersen 
Tracey Maguire  Robert Regnis
2. No other nominations were received.

3. Jennifer Petersen   Andrew Whitbourne    Neil Wynn         Jennifer Petersen
No other nominations were received.

4. Neil Wynn

Rob Regnis 
      Jennifer Petersen 
    Neil Wynn

No other nominations were received.

5. Bruce Allan            Andrew Whitbourne       Jennifer Petersen  Bruce Allan

No other nominations were received.

RETURNING OFFICER introduced the new chairman, Mr Andrew Whitbourne.

Meeting of the AGM closed 7.20pm
